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Minutes of the


ESCOP CAC Conference Call


December 5, 2005


3:00 PM (CST)
1) 
The CAC conference call was called to order and opening remarks were made by Alfred L. Parks, ESCOP Chair.


Participants were as follows:



Samuel Donald

Nancy Cox



Eric Young


Leroy Daughtery



Tom Fretz


Mike Harrington

Call was made by Parks for any comments on the November 7th and November 14th minutes.  Sam Donald indicated that Donna will add the next ESCOP Meeting to the November 14th minutes – which is on February 27, 2006 in Washington, D.C.  It was also mentioned that the appointment of the LEAD-21 Board members would be  moved to the correct place in the minutes.

Call was made by Parks for approval of the minutes with corrections.  Motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes with said corrections.  The members approved by unanimous vote, the minutes from the last meetings.

Call was made by Parks to approve the agenda at hand.  Motion was made and seconded to accept the agenda with no corrections or discussion.  A motion was also made and seconded by the members to approve the last conference call minutes.

2) 
BAC/Federal Budgets – Leroy Daughtery

Discussions were made at the November 14th meeting – to go forward with the request of 9% increase in the formula/base funds budget items that are associated with the system.  Discussion was that double digits sounded too much; so an across-the-board of 9% will be requested.

3) 
Farm Bill Re-write - EDs

Tom Fretz – we had conference a call on the rural development subcommittee and I’ve gone through Title VI and Title VII pulling out various sections that might have some significance to where we might want to write in some language which might provide a role for either research or outreach or acceptance for the land-grant communities and our scientists/faculty.  We are working on it and hope to have it done after the first of the year and got it out to the committee to take a look at again.

4) 
CREATE-21 – Mike Harrington


Update:


Request was made to expand the efforts at the NASULGC Meetings in that each of the


    Sections were to ask to appoint folks - and that was done.


There’s about 22 or 23 people in the group now.

Executive Committee has been created - consisting of the co-chairs:   Jeff Armstrong;      Lorenza Lyons; Nancy Bull; Steve Slack, and maybe others.


Had one call since this meeting on last Thursday.


Received a number of things to include identifying the list of the political well


    endowed states and who will be speaking with various folks there.

So the group is organizing itself relative to communication with the family.

5) 
BAA Policy Board – Nancy Cox/Mike Harrington

Nancy – The group asked us to talk to the Policy Board of Directors, convey our thoughts on the Ag on the Hill Exhibits.

Mike – I did send a full set of recommendations regarding the Ag Science on the Hill that came from the ESCOP Communications and Marketing Committee both to the Chair - John Talley.  Have not heard anything yet.  One particular recommendation that the committee was keyed on is that every exhibit provide some demonstration of the leverage of the Federal Funds that are going into these activities.

Nancy – Of course a lot of the discussion has been about the REFORM-21 and CREATE-21.  They have also made their member assignments for 2006 and I’ve been put on the Farm Bill Committee to represent the Policy Board of Directors.  The group has another meeting on March 21st and 22nd at the University of Connecticut and the next one after that will be joint with the ESCOP group.

6)
NASDA – Mike Harrington

Miley Gonzalez, State Director of Agriculture in New Mexico and I have discussed back and forth of how to initiate a relationship with the western states Directors of Agriculture.

As a result of these efforts the National Association of State of Directors of Agriculture and their Executive Board thought that this was something that would be desirable at the national level.

A meeting was held on Sunday at the NASULGC Meeting with a small group of the NASDA Executive Board members and a large group of Deans and Executive Directors from our system.



Discussions:   Farm Bill





Think Tank Proposal





NASDA Priorities





Our System Priorities

Agreement to share ideas back and forth and when our Farm Bill priorities are organized, whereas they will be useable for them – we will provide these ideas.

Suggestion:   That we provide CREATE-21, because they might be interested in using that as their suggestion for various activities/initiatives.

Suggestion:   That someone (possibly Fred or Jeff) to speak at their national meeting in February.  The invitation has been issued – awaiting to hear from Fred or Jeff.

We come to the basic understanding that we need to have area of importance in order to be able to work on something.  This is an exploratory thing; there have been false starts at this in the past and we will see where it leads.

7)
Partnership Committee – Eric Young

The Co-Chairs of the partnership committee will be a representative from the System, of CSREES, and one of the COP’s.  The COP Co-Chair will be Jim Weinburger from the System from West Virginia (Larry Miller: Acting as CSREES Co-Chair to replace Gary Cunningham).

Presentation by Alex Graham – its an association of professionals who gather information (or intelligence) about competitors.  He mentioned that Universities might benefit from that kind of activity.

Mike:   Public Survey:   There were 60 responses of those recognizing the importance of publications and thought that they had an impact on funding they receive.  But no one was willing to pay for national publication.

Working on putting up a web site for the Partnership working group.

The new Deans, Directors and Administrators Orientation will be the week of December 4, 2006.

8)
Ag Science – No discussion.

9) 
Standing Committee Reports – LeRoy Daughtery

We had a budget/legislative conference on last week and went over some issues.  We did a zoomarang survey of the Experiment Station Section because we did not have our San Antonio meeting.  The priorities that we had for 06 and 07 have not really changed that much.

Other areas discussed were the possibilities of cross walking between the NRI priorities.

All areas in the cross walking were discussed and are being worked on and might have it done before December.  It was indicated that the way they currently receive input on the NRI priorities was interactions with the scientific societies, interactions with the review panel, with various trade organizations, etc.  We expressed that we would like to have some significant input, into the priorities and special interests of funding and this is an ongoing discussion.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 3:46 PM.

Notes taken by Mrs. Esther Easley, Administrative Assistant to A.L. Parks.

